Minutes for Academic Assessment Committee

March 10, 2006
Edison College (Lee Campus), Room I-117
Attending: Don Ransford, Chair; Henry Linck, Ron Smith, Kathy Clark, Mary Myers, Marty Ambrose, Joan Van Glabek, George Manacheril, Wendy Thompson-Chase, Sabine Eggleston.
1. The chair noted that the proposed budget for the rest of the fiscal year and the proposed annual budget for the committee have been given the nod by Dr. Jones.
The chair also reminded committee members to make use of the portal group on a more regular basis to post topics and keep up to date. Mary Myers volunteered to work with anyone who would like to learn more about the features available through the portal group.

2. A meeting was scheduled with Dr. Noreen Thomas, our new Vice-President for Academic Affairs, on Wednesday, March 22, at 1:00 p.m. in I-216. 

3. The committee agreed to schedule Dr. Larry Kelley for an in-service workshop with all faculty on Friday, April 7. He will meet with the AAC in the morning, and work with the faculty in his half-day workshop plan in the afternoon. Possible solutions to the problem of a conflict with the Holocaust Memorial Project on that day were discussed. Committee members were advised to check the portal and email for the final decision.
4. The chair recommended the addition of a third column in the course outlines in section IV. B. to help clarify the general education competencies that are principally measured in all sections of each course. This would not preclude additional competencies that individual professors may be measuring as delineated in sections V or VII. After some discussion, the committee decided to present the idea to Dr. Kelley for his opinion.
5. A preliminary time table was decided for the order in which disciplines would participate in the process of measuring general education competencies.

Fall 2006:  Humanities, Mathematics and the B. A. S. program

Spring 2007:  Communications and Science

Fall 2007: Social Sciences

Lead faculty will discuss this matter with the faculty in their disciplines and bring back suggestions for specific courses and outcomes at the April meeting.

The chair also recognized materials that Pat Gordin had emailed to the committee in her absence. This included a terrific chart that defined and tracked measurements of learning outcomes for the A. A. (general education) program.

6. The chair recommended that lead faculty meet with faculty in their disciplines sometime shortly after the April 7th workshop to discuss the possibility of course-level assessment including common final exam questions, to encourage participation in professional conferences in search of innovative and effective formative and summative assessment techniques, and to assist with application of the skills that were discussed at the in-service workshop. To that end, the chair proposed a form for each faculty to submit with every general education course syllabus which describes how each of the six general education competencies is being assessed in that course. [This could also be used for every course that included more than one general education competency in its course outline.] 

This was an effort to side-step the argument of whether individual professor assessment methods should be included in Roman numeral V or VII, and provides continued academic freedom of the professor in how he/she chooses to assess these competencies, but at the same time creates a document that helps justify the course’s place among the other general education courses. After some discussion, the committee decided to give the form more thought and seek opinions from other sources.
7. Pat Gordin had emailed information to the committee concerning some nationally standardized tests for measuring general education outcomes.
Mary Myers informed the committee that she was participating in an on-line presentation of the ICT Literacy exam from ETS Monday, March 13, at 2:00 p.m. and invited members to come to her office to preview it. So, the decision for a standardized test has been delayed until after the on-line presentation.
The chair shared information about the capstone course being utilized at Hillsborough Community College. It is a 1 credit Pass/Fail course that is considered a graduation requirement – not a general education credit. It is interdisciplinary, but a faculty member submits a proposal for a topic and how it will meet the criteria as a capstone course for general education competencies. More information is supposed to be in the mail to the chair.
8. The committee decided that lead faculty should meet once a month during the summer months. Possible tasks for the summer included:
a. Assessment of Pilot Study essays (May 22 – 26)

b. Determining methods of incorporating adjunct faculty in the process of assessing general education and course-level outcomes

c. Examining needed changes in distance learning courses, especially assessment techniques

d. Researching Freshman Seminars and Capstone Courses

e. Collecting materials to assist faculty with Classroom Assessment Techniques

f. Preparing for general education and course-level outcomes assessment projects for the fall

9. The chair reminded committee members of upcoming summits, conferences, and institutes. Kathy Clark added the Annual SACS Conference in December to the list. This year the SACS conference will be in Orlando, FL.

Note to members: Please notify Don Ransford of updates to this month’s minutes.


1

